WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING
September 10, 2007
The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:37 p.m. on September 10, 2007. Roll call as follows:   Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee Todd Baker, and Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain. Invocation was given by Trustee Graf.
A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of the August 13, 2007 Regular Board Meeting. Motion Carried.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer's report as printed and placed on file. Motion carried. CD #83277 renews on 11-14-07.
Ken Chamberlain gave his report. Our new service with FreedomNet is not working. He will get the problem resolved. He also asked the board if the township could pay for his internet service in lieu of paying him a monthly fee for web site maintenance. A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Clerk Vernon to pay Mr. Chamberlain's internet service charge and stop paying him $50.00 monthly for website maintenance. Motion carried.
A motion was made by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall to renew the service contract for our Dell computers. Seconded by Trustee Baker. Motion carried.
Trustee Graf wanted to know if committee meetings should be held in the township office instead or the hall. The board decided that it would be less costly for the township and more comfortable for the members if meetings were held in the office.
A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to have an electrician come in and inspect to see what needs to be updated including our heaters in the hall. Motion carried.
Moved by Trustee Graf, Seconded by Trustee Baker to pay the bills as presented. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 8:27 p.m. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Leela A. Vernon, Clerk
